Clerk's Report to Bawdsey Parish Council Meeting of November 2016

Clerk's actions:

- East Anglia Three Planning- sent letters to Philip Ridley asking for landfall methods and traffic management plan from SP to be shared with BPC; letter sent to all parishes affected by SP infrastructure aiming for a joint communication strategy, queries sent to CB and AR re communication
- 2. Precept consultation answered-opposing referendum for councils which raise their precepts by more than the national average
- 3. Planning response regarding Cranes Garage Appeal sent to SCDC and Government, 12 The Street (approved) and Transmitter Block planning application (pending consideration)
- 4. Reported flood in Red House Lane/Long Lane and knocked over Bawdsey Sign (logged but not a priority: "Added to our Inspection Programme)
- 5. Amalgamated Housing Needs Survey results with those of Alderton
- 6. Completed half-year budget figures, estimated end of year and draft budget 2017-18
- 7. Investigated website provision-concluded CAS is best value
- 8. Investigated speeding restriction measures-wheelie bin stickers and speed device indicators
- 9. Investigated Site Allocations modification-Bawdsey's response about the limitation of the line of coastal vulnerability on map has not been accepted
- 10. Reported fault in phone box at Shingle Street. (NB Sign in Bawdsey phone box-to be removed)
- 11. Police crime figures looked at-none in Bawdsey
- 12. More Non designated Heritage site leaflets from SCDC requested
- 13. Emergency Plan letter reviewed and sent out in November's Bulletin-replies being received by clerk
- 14. Letters sent to residents of Ferry Road asking them to consider taking advantage of a new water main
- 15. Interim report sent to AONB Coast and Heaths regarding amenity and accessibility grant for outdoor classroom

Correspondence received:

- 1. Letter from Leader rejecting BPC's application because of amount of public monies already received
- 2. Letter from Earl Fitzgerald fund rejecting grant application for BQVC
- 3. Letter from Co-op-unsuccessful application to benefit from community fund but can re-apply
- 4. Letter from SCDC calling for new building sites-put on notice board
- Letter from Mark Johnson of the Environment Agency sending the link to the Wallingford Report.
 See https://www.thecrownestate.co.uk/media/883246/bawdsey-coastal-process-assessment.pdf
- 6. Site Allocations: Main modification brochure received-see clerk's actions
- 7. Survey on public services including broadband provision and Highways received-responses by 18th November
- 8. Precept consultation from Salc New LAIS 1393 response sent in
- 9. Invitation to a Q and A session from Tim Passmore on 7th November
- 10. Invitation for a free health check from your GP for people aged between 40-74 with no major health problems (put in Bulletin)
- 11. Invitation to Annual Town and parish Liaison Budget meeting on 28th November-accepted
- 12. Poster received from SCDC about the proposed merger with Waveney and the reason for it-put on notice board
- 13. Email from Stewart Austerfield of Hollesley proposing signs for dog walkers telling them to keep their dogs on leads during nesting period
- 14. Email from Alex Williams re more bins for Shingle Street

- 15. Letter from Lions wanting names for food parcel recipients
- 16. Email from Age Concern encouraging retired people to consider donating their winter fuel payments to the less well off (put in Bulletin)
- 17. Magazine of Suffolk Preservation Society sent round
- 18. Invitation from Greenprint Forum for event on Sat 19th November in Orford, Working for Wildlife
- 19. Invitation from Jack O'Sullivan about event on rural housing on 24th November at Stratford St Andrew
- 20. Email from Dulverton Trust/ Suffolk Rural Fund about potential grant to BQVC-have said the project is on hold
- 21. Minutes of last WSNT meeting-no mention of crimes on the peninsula. Date of next meeting at Woodbridge Police Station on 24th November at 10.30am. Updates on WSNT at https://www.suffolk.police.uk/your-area/woodbridge
- 22. New Health Walk brochure received. See http://onelifesuffolk.co.uk/step-out-in-suffolk-with-the-new-health-walks-brochure/
- 23. Update from Sizewell C- clerk has leaflet